
NEWS BULLETIN 

 

From:  California Department of Motor Vehicles Motor Carrier Permit Unit 

 

Effective Spring of 2021, you will be required to renew your Motor Carrier Permit (MCP) 

online.  This new service option was developed to bring convenience and flexibility to our 

carriers by allowing technology to work for you.  This automated process will post data 

directly into our database and automatically process the payment.  Essentially what this 

means is you can go online and answer a few questions and pay using your bank account 

information (credit cards will be available in the future).  

Benefits of Renewing your MCP Online: 

• Quick and easy form to complete and takes approximately 15 minutes.  

• No need for postage or mailing delays and saves time. 

• Online services are available 24 hours a day and 7 days a week. 

• Easily accessible using a computer, tablet, or a smartphone with Internet access. 

Items that you will need to Renew the MCP online: 

• Valid email address that you can access. 

• CA #, Name and Address of MCP holder as they appear on the MCP. 

• Valid bank account for Electronic Funds Transfer payment (eCheck). 

 

MCP online portal is located on our website at dmv.ca.gov under Online Services 

section, scroll to Self-Serve Services and click Renew a Motor Carrier Permit, or by 

typing “MCP” in the Search box.  Use the QR code below to renew your permit.   

                                                            

 


